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ISSUE

The MTA is currently in the process of developing the 1995 Congestion
Management Program (CMP) for Los Angeles County. In August, the MTA
Planning & Programming Committee requested that staff report in October on the
status of the 1995 CMP. This report is presented pursuant to that request.

IMPACT ON BUDGET_AND O_BJECTLVES

There is no direct impact on the MTA budget.

BACKGRO_~

As the designated congestion management agency for Los Angeles County, the
MTA is required to biennially update and adopt the Congestion Management
Progrmn (CMP) for the County. The current CMP was adopted by the MTA 
November 1993. In accordance with state statute, a 1995 CMP must be adopted
prior to December 1, 1995.

In a July memorandum to all local jurisdictions, and other interested parties, staff
indicated that the changes anticipated for the 1995 CMP were minimal in nature
and would primarily occur in two general areas -- (1) updating data in the CMP 
a result of CMP monitoring; and (2) providing improved guidance and clarification
to local jurisdictions in the implementation of existing CMP requirements,
including the Deficiency Plan. The memorandum explained that major changes to
the CMP at this time would be premature and without full benefit of Deficiency
Plan implementation experience. They would also be unfair and disruptive to cities
that are still getting familiar with the CMP’s Deficiency Plan requirements and are
working to incorporate them into day-to-day procedures. (The Deficiency Plan is
a new component of the CMP which was adopted in 1993 and its requirements are
still being phased in. The first full cycle of Deficiency Plan implementation will
be completed later this year when the MTA makes its annual findings of local CMP
conformance, just prior to the scheduled adoption of the 1995 CMP.) This
lnemorandum invited jurisdictions to comment on this approach and to identify
issues that they would like to be explored in the future.
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On September 18, a draft 1995 CMP was sent to over 300 individuals with local jurisdictions,
regional agencies, transit operators, the private sector, environmental community and others.
Comments on this document are due to MTA by October 9, 1995.

As of the date that the draft 1995 CMP was distributed, comments had been received from the San
Gabriel Valley Council of Governments (SGVCOG), and the cities of Long Beach, Westlake Village
and Claremont. The SGVCOG comments reflect the draft findings of a Congestion Management
Program Study they are currently completing The comments received fall into the following
categories:

Technical Clarifications of Credit Opportunities: In response to comments received, a
new section has been added to the draft 1995 CMP highlighting opportunities for local
jurisdictions to earn CMP credit.

Linkage to Regional Plans: Cities continue to express support for simplifying and
streamlining requirements of the CMP and other regional plans. The draft 1995 CMP notes
that the MTA will continue work specifically with the AQMD and SCAG to ensure that the
region receives "credit" for Deficiency Plan actions under applicable AQMP requirements,
and that deficiency plan actions are considered in air quality conformity findings for regional
transportation projects.

New Credit Opportunities: Several suggestions were received for expanding the types of
activities where cities could earn CMP deficiency plan credit. Suggestions include the credit
for ongoing TDM and transit strategies, credit under the land use strategies for densification
below the currently established minimums, the development of multi-modal strategies, and
increased opportunities for cities that are already built-out. The draft 1995 CMP commits
MTA to exploring an expansion of the CMP Deficiency Plan Toolbox of Mitigation strategies
for the next update of the CMP in 1997. In the short term, cities are encouraged to explore
innovative ways to address regional congestion and to apply for credit through the Unique
Strategies and Circumstances process. MTA will continue to work closely with any city
pursuing credit through this process and to assist any city in meeting CMP requirements.

Inter-county Trips: Some comments expressed the view that the CMP needs to better
address issues faced by county border cities, especially as they relate to cross county traffic.
SCAG recently awarded fi.~nding to the MTA to be used to develop effective CMP mitigation
strategies that would address the impacts of inter-county trips.

MTA staff was able to address many of the comments in the draft 1995 CMP. Other
recommendations require further exploration, may require legislative change, and will take time to



Planning and Programming Comtnittee
Status of the 1995 Update to the Congestion Management Program
October 6, 1995
Page 3

develop the specific ways they can be addressed within the CMP. These issues are proposed to be
addressed over the next two years as part of work efforts toward adoption of the 1997 CMP.

In preparation for the 1997 CMP Update, MTA will be establishing a new Policy Advisory
Committee (PAC), like the PAC that worked with MTA so successfully from 1990-94 leading to the
development and adoption of the 1993 CMP. This committee will provide a countywide forum for
reviewing CMP issues that have arisen now that we all have the benefit of implementation experience.
The PAC will be meeting regularly and assist in assessing the results of CMP implementation,
evaluating identified problems and proposed solutions, and developing the details of changes
considered for implementation in conjunction with the 1997 CMP update.

Attactunent A contains a summary of the changes made in the draft 1995 CMP, including a summary
of how staff has proposed to address the comments received prior to the distribution of the draft 1995
CMP. Attachment B contains copies of the cornrnent letters that have been received.

A final proposed 1995 CMP will be presented for adoption to the MTA Board of Directors in
November. At that time, staff will review all comments that have been received and how they are
proposed to be addressed.

PREPARED BY:

Jody E. Feerst
Acting Manager
Congestion Management Program



AttachmenLA

CHANGES PROPOSED FOR THE 1995 CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROGRAM

One of the main goals throughout development and implementation of the CMP has been to
provide certainty, predictability, and stability for local jurisdictions, the private sector and others.
As both the MTA and local jurisdictions are still gaining experience in the implementation of all
CMP elements, the 1995 CMP focuses primarily on providing additional guidance and
clarification of existing CMP requirements. These revisions are a result of both technical updates,
as well as comments and suggestions that have been received from local jurisdictions over the last
two years. In summary, the 1995 CMP proposes the following revisions to the 1993 CMP:

Technical Updates: Updated to include the results of 1995 CMP highway and transit
monitoring, the addition of the Glenn Anderson freeway (Route 105) to the CMP highway
system, the addition of the Metro Green Line to the CMP transit monitoring network. The
CMP Capital Improvement Program has been revised to incorporate the MTA’s 1995-1999
Multi-Year Call for Projects.

Improved Guidance and Clarification: Significant changes have been made to several
sections of the CMP to provide additional guidance and clarification regarding CMP
requirements. These changes can be found especially in the sections dealing with the CMP
land use analysis program, countywide deficiency plan, local jurisdictions conformance
procedures, and guidelines for new development activity tracking.

Changes to CMP Statule: The CMP has been amended to reflect changes in statute that
have occurred since 1993. It is proposed that CMP highway and transit monitoring be
conducted on a biennial basis instead of the current annual basis. Language has been added
throughout the CMP to reflect that existing CMP provisions meet the requirements for the
newly required performance element.

Strategy Addition: One strategy has been added to the Countywide Deficiency Plan Toolbox
of Strategies. New strategy # 331, "Bicycle/Pedestrian Patrol," reflects the use of the CMP’s
procedure for Unique Strategies and Circt~rnstances to expand the toolbox.

SUGGESTIONS RECEIVED FOR THE 1995 CMP AND 1997 CMP

In July 1995, CMP staff distributed to all local jurisdictions and other interested parties and
individuals, an invitation to identify possible work areas for both the 1995 CMP and the 1997 CMP.
As of the distribution of the draft 1995 CMP, comments were received from the San Gabriel Valley
Council of Governments (SGVCOG), and the cities of Long Beach, Westlake Village and
Claremont. The SGVCOG comments reflect the draft findings of a Congestion Management Program
Study they are currently condt, cting. Many of the issues raised in these letters have been addressed
by revisions or clarifications incorporated in the 1995 CMP. Other recommendations require further
exploration, may require legislative change, and will take time to develop the specific ways they can
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be addressed within the CMP. These issues are proposed to be addressed over the next two years
as part of work efforts toward adoption of the 1997 CMP.

In preparation for the 1997 CMP Update, MTA will be establishing a new Policy Advisory
Committee (PAC), similar to the PAC that worked with us so successfully from 1990-94 leading 
the development and adoption of the 1993 CMP. This committee will provide a countywide forum
for reviewing CMP issues that have arisen now that we all have the benefit of implementation
experience. The PAC will be meeting regularly and assist in assessing the results of CMP
implementation, evaluating identified problems and proposed solutions, and developing the details
of changes considered for implementation in conjunction with the 1997 CMP update.

Suggestions addressed in the 1995 CMP:

¯ Allow subregional credit banks (SGVCOG).

Language has been added in Section 10.7 of the 1995 CMP to highlight the opportunity for
jurisdictions to exchange CMP credits. This will allow jurisdictions who may need additional
credits, to meet conformance requirements, to work with other cities and work out a mutually
agreeable exchange. To date, the MTA is aware of at least two jurisdictions that have
exchanged credits. Language has also been added to Section 10.7 to indicate that subregional
forums can be established to "pool" CMP credits, and coordinate credit exchanges among
jurisdictions, or amongst subregions.

¯ Allow "passive participation credits" (SGVCOG).

Language has been added to Section 10.7 to reflect that cities can receive credit for
participating in the implementation of a strategy within another jurisdiction.

¯ Support subregional ridesharing (SGVCOG).

Language has been added to Section 10.4.1 and Appendix F to clarify eligibility criteria for
TDM activities that receive credit under the CMP. Credit is available for new or expanded
ridesharing programs that are beyond activities that are implemented to comply with the
SCAQMD’s Rule 1501. The formation of a regional TMA would be eligible for CMP credit.

¯ Provide credit for planning and administration efforts (SGVCOG).

New language has been added in both Section 10.4.3 and Section 10.7, to highlight the
opportunity for cities to receive credit for "in-kind" contributions that were part of the
implementation of a mitigation strategy. These "in-kind" contributions can include planning,
design, environmental review, engineering, rights-of-way purchase, equipment purchase,
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construction management and constrtlction costs. Other applicable contributions include
donations of land, building space, supplies, equipment, loaned equipment, or loaned building
space dedicated to the project. Also eligible is staff time dedicated to the project, donated
volunteer services, or third-party contributions and donations.

¯ Establish a CMP Clearinghouse (SGVCOG).

Cities have expressed an interest in hearing more about how other cities are approaching
CMP requirements, particularly what implementation strategies are being tried. An electronic
bulletin board has been suggested by the SGVCOG as an innovative forum for this type of
communication. The MTA encourages any interested subregion or city to establish such a
forum, and would be happy to provide information that can be included in the forum.

The MTA will continue to publish the bimonthly newsletter, Up-To-Speed, that is distributed
to approximately 2,000 persons. Future editions of Up-To-Speed will highlight
implementation issues, innovative strategies being pursued, as well as progress reports on
work efforts toward the 1997 CMP update. In addition, if enough cities express interest, the
MTA would be happy to conduct another workshop that could focus on these topics.

¯ Expand the toolbox to include additional multi-jurisdictional strategies (SGVCOG).

Language has been added in Section 10.7 of the 1995 CMP to highlight that CMP credit
is available for multi-jurisdictional credit. In addition, the MTA agrees that, where it can
be demonstrated that a multi-jurisdictional strategy results in a higher mobility benefit than
assumed in the toolbox effectiveness factors, greater credits could be awarded through the
Unique Strategies and Circumstances process described in Chapter 10, Section 10.6.

The MTA is committed, as part of the 1997 Update efforts, to working with jurisdictions
in identifying additional multi-jurisdictional strategies for inclusion in the toolbox.

¯ Linkage between CMP and AQMD requirements (SGVCOG).

Cities continue to express support for simplifying reporting requirements related to the
AQMD and the CMP. The MTA fully supports this position. In developing the
requirements for the Local Implementation Reports, the MTA envisioned a "one-stop"
reporting mechanism for local jurisdictions in complying with CMP, AQMP and other
regional planning requirements. We will contintle to work with the AQMD and SCAG,
in particular to ensure that the region receives "credit" for Deficiency Plan actions under
applicable AQMP requirements, and that deficiency plan actions are considered in air
quality contbrmity findings for regional transportation projects.
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Suggestions proposed to be addressed for the 1997 CMP Update:

Establish a bonus credit system that would encourage jurisdictions to work together in
implementing strategies that address regional congestion (SGVCOG).

The MTA is committed to working with jurisdictions in examining the possibility of
expanding the 1997 CMP toolbox to consider additional credits where multiple
jurisdictions implement a strategy that results in a mobility benefit greater than that
assumed by the toolbox.

For the short-term, cities are encouraged to apply for multi-jurisdictional project credit
through the Unique Strategies and Circumstances process described in Chapter 10, Section
10.6.

Provide credits for on-going operations and maintenance of transit, TDM, and other
strategies (SGVCOG).

The current CMP toolbox strategies for transit operations were originally crafted to award
credit based on the mobility benefit of implementing new transit services. The MTA will
explore the possibility of crediting on-going operations and maintenance as part of the 1997
CMP update work efforts.

¯ Provide graduated credits for development in Central Business Districts (SGVCOG).

The land use strategies currently in the CMP toolbox are designed to provide credit for
developments that are near transit facilities. Numerous cities have expressed interest in
receiving credit for developments that can demonstrate a mobility benefit but are not near
transit facilities, and developments that are near transit facilities but don’t meet the
minimum density and floor area ratio requirements established by the toolbox. There
may be alternative strategies and densities that can be developed, particularly for suburban
environments, with further research and review of case studies. The MTA is committed
to pursuing this work and expaJading the number of available land use strategies as part of
the 1997 CMP.

For the short-term, cities are encouraged to apply for credit for alternative land use
concepts through the Unique Strategies and Circumstances process described in Chapter
10, Section 10.6.
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The CMP needs to better address issues faced by county border cities and provide
coordination with cities in adjacent counties to address cross county traffic (SGVCOG and
Claremont).

Recently, SCAG awarded to the MTA funding to be used to develop effective CMP
mitigation strategies that would address the impacts of inter-county trips. Such strategies
would be added to the Deficiency Plan toolbox and local jurisdictions across county lines
would receive credit with their respective Congestion Management Agency for implementing
these strategies. The MTA will be working with other counties and interested subregions and
jurisdictions in crafting strategies that will provide related CMP credit to local jurisdictions.
The MTA is still formulating the scope and structure of this study, and will keep local
jurisdictions and subregional agencies informed.

Provide "tiered" credits for multi-jurisdictional projects that incorporate multi-modal
strategies (SGVCOG).

The MTA is committed, as part of the 1997 Update efforts, to working with jurisdictions
in examining toolbox strategies that provide credit to multiple jurisdictions or subregions
for developing and implementing multi-modal projects.

For the short-term, subregions or "partner" jurisdictions are encouraged to apply for
multi-modal project credit through the Unique Strategies and Circumstances process
described in Chapter 10, Section 10.6.

The CMP toolbox needs to provide more opportunities for cities that are built-out and have
no streets on the CMP system (Westlake Village).

The MTA is committed to conducting the research necessary to develop new strategies for
inclusion in the CMP toolbox. We encourage all jurisdictions to work with the PAC and
MTA staff to develop as wide a range as possible.

The land use categories provided as part of development activity tracking don’t always
easily match the Federal Classifications Code (FCC) categories used by our city to track
building permits (Long Beach).

MTA CMP staff will review the FCC categories and identify improvements that can be
made to make the CMP categories workable for all jurisdictions.
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August I, 1995

CITY OF LONGBEACH
DEPARTMENT OF P.LANNINIp & l~~:,.)l:]I ~’l’~

[287982

(310| 570-6651
FAX (310) 570-6753
TDD (310} 570-6793

Ms. Jody Feerst, Acting Manager
Congestion Management Program
Metropolitan Transportation Authority
P.O. Box 194
Los Angeles, CA 90053

SUBJECT: 1995 Congestion Management Program

Dear Ms. Feerst,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the 1995 Congestion
Management Program (CMP). The City of Long Beach Departments 
Planning and Building and Public Works have just completed the 1995
Local Implementation Report for Planning Commission and Council
review.

The City of Long Beach instituted an Integrated Land Management
System (ILMS) in February 1986 to track building permit activity.
The system tracks individual projects through the discretionary
review, plan check, building permit, and inspection processes. ILMS
is also used to prepare monthly and annual reports of building
permits for the U.S. Bureau of the Census. The reports of building
activity are organized according to the Federal Classifications
Code (FCC) categories.

In preparing the deficiency plan, we found that the categories
specified in Appendix H of the Congestion Management Program
document do not always easily match the classifications that are
already used for the U.S. Census reports. In particular, th~
freestanding eating and drinking establishment classification is
difficult to track for the CMP.

We request that, in any further deliberations regarding the actual
land use categories for the deficiency plan, thought be given to
creating a better match between CMP categories and FCC
classifications.

Thank you the opportunity to comment on the CMP update.

JWH : mmd
Attachment



Ms. Jody Feerst
August 8, 1995
Page 2

These comments are offered at this time for your consideration when preparing the 1995
CMP Update, as well as the 1997 CMP. The assistance provided by you and your staff in
the past has been very much appreciated, and I look forward to working with you further.
Please don’t hesitate to call me at (805)653-6597 if I can provide further information 
otherwise be of help.

Very truly yours,

CITY OF WESTLAKE VILLAGE

Mark Wessel, P.E.
Deputy City Traffic Engineer

MSW:
09202/3001
5fwvO228.1tr

copy: Raymond B. Taylor, City Manager
Robert Theobald, Planning Director
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August8,1995

Ms. Jody Feerst, Acting Manager
Congestion Management Program
Los Ange!es County MTA
P.O. Box 194
Mail Stop 818-04-02
Los Angeles, CA 90053

Subject: Update of CMP

Dear Jody:

As requested in your July 12, 1995 letter, I would like to take this opportunity to comment
on the proposed CMP update process. In general, I support the "minimal change"
approach to the 1995 CMP as proposed by the MTA. However, I am very concerned about
potential compliance certification problems in 1996.

As you know, we have previously discussed my concerns regarding the difficulty the City
may have in the future to maintain a positive credit balance. This difficulty will arise not so
much becausesignificant development is expected, but because very few of the mitigatio0
tools identified in the CMP mitigation strategy toolbox are available to the City. Westlake
Village is a small, nearly built-out community at the County boundary, with no streets on
the CMP network. These characteristics render most of the mitigation tools ineffective,
ineligible, or unnecessary.

I have informed the City Council of my concerns, as well as your assurance that the MTA
will make every effort to avoid having to withhold gas tax revenues. The Council has
directed me to formally request MTA to work with the City to ensure that the City’s gas tax
revenues do not become jeopardized. We understand that you may first want to determine
how many cities will encounter a similar problem, so you can decide whether to make
changes to the CMP process or deal with each city on a case-by-case basis. As you know,
we have made conscientious efforts to comply with all CMP requirements, and stand ready
to cooperate with you tn. ave!d any non-compliance problems.

4373 PARK TERRACE DRIVE ̄ WESTLAKE VILLAGE, CALIFORNIA 91361 ̄  (818) 706-161,3 ̄  FAX (818) 706-1391



September 6, 1995

, : CITY OF BURBANK1

275 EAST OLIV~ AVENUE, P.O.BOX~6459, B~RBANK, CALIFORNIA 91510-6459
/ ~. ~t ~ t_.. ~’~.; ,~ ,- ¯, ¯ t

Ms. Jody Feerst
Acting Manager, Congestion Management Program
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority
Mail Stop 818-04-02
P.O. Box 194
Los Angeles, CA 90053

RE: RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR COMMENTS FOR 1995 CMP

Dear Ms. Feerst:

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on the 1995 CMP update: Our major concern
deals with implementation of the deficiency plan, primarily the methodology for demolition
permit adjustments.

Under the 1993 CMP, cities are given a credit for demolition permits issued during the
reporting period. However, there are cases in the City of Burbank where a demolition permit
has been issued during one reporting period, but the demolition permit has not yet been
finailed, due to long-term activities such as substructure removal and soil remediation. The
City of Burbank has issued demolition permits for 1,244,700 square feet of industrial buildings
between January 1990 and May 1994 as a necessary first step towards site remediation. The
CMP does not allow such permits to be claimed as adjustments unless they were issued after
May 1994. Many of these permits were not finalled until the 1995 CMP reporting year, and
regional, state and federal oversight of remediation plans for the site is a continuing process.

Since new development on these sites is not possible until the remediation plan is accepted
and implemented, and the demolition permit has been finalled, the City of Burbank would
request that the MTA consider permitting major industrial sites which are undergoing
significant remediation as part of their site clearance and demolition process to retain their
prior land use as a credit against future development debits for one year following completion
of the demolition and remediation process..

If you have any questions, please contact Bill Lundgren at (818) 238-5270. Thank you for
your consideration.

Sincerely,

rt M.~
Director of Community Development

Bill Lundgren, Transportation Administrator
Bill Jacobs, Assistant Planner

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT ~

Administration ¯ Building Division ¯ Housing &Grants Division ¯ License & Code Services , Planning Division ¯ Redevelopment Agency
(818) 238-5170 (818) 238-5220 (818) 238-5160 (818) 238-5280 (818) 238-5250 (818) 



CITY OF ,,¢"iONTEREY PAI2K
320 west newmark avenue ̄  monterey park, ca 91754-2896

¯ municipal services center

September 13, 1995

Jody E. Feerst, Acting Manager
Congestion Management Program
L. A. County Metropolitan Transportation Authority
P O Box 194
Los Angeles, CA. 90053

RE: 1995 Congestion Management Program

Dear Ms. Feerst:

Referencing your memoranda of July 12, 1995, the following comment is offered in consideration
of the subject program.

Under the authority of the West San Gabriel Valley Traffic Synchronization Committee there are
several transportation improvement projects under design that will bring improvements to local
traffic flow in the San Gabriel Valley and that will reduce transportation congestion. Many local
ageacies such as the City of Monterey Park are participating in these projects but it is not known
if the local agencies will receive the corresponding CMP transportation improvement credits. If
these projects were solely undertaken by a local agency, the local agency would obviously obtain
such credits.

The MTA is requested to recognize and provide for local agency credits when it participates in t
such joint sub-regional transportation improvement projects.

Should you have any questions, please contact this office at (818) 307-1330.

Yours trulyr,- 3 -

CKsl sis~nt ~°~ngineer ~/

CB:IIc



15900 E. Main Street La Puente, CA 91744 Telephone (818) 855-1500Fax (818) 961-4626

September 14, 1995

Jody E. Feerst, Acting Manager
Los Angeles County Metropolitan
Transportation Authority
818 West Seventh Street, Ste., 300
Los Angeles, CA 90053

RE: TRAFFIC IMPACTS OF EXISTING RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT

Dear Ms. Feerst:

In response to your invitation for comments for the CMP update, I would like to share an
issue that affects the City of La Puente. The City is predominately a built-out single-
family residential community. A significant portion of current residential construction
a~tivity consists qf room additions. When this favor is considered in combination with a
concurrent trend of families doubling up and even tripling up in existing units, there is a
concern that the CMP does not adequately address the intensification of existing
residential land uses and its cumulative impact on traffic congestion. I would imagine
that similar phenomena affects other communities in the County.

I welcome the opportunity to further discuss the City’s concern at your convenience.
Please contact me at (818) 855-1500.

Respectfully,

GRI~GG YAMACHIKA
City Planner

GY:Ip

h:\lettershnta.doc

Louis R. Perez FAward L Chavez Joe V. Alderete Sally Holguin-Fallon George Gaytan Robert G. Gutierrez
Mayor M .avor Pro Tern Council Member Council Member Council Member Ci.tv Manager



CITY OF LONG BEACH
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & BUILDING

333 WEST OCEAN BLVD. LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90802 (310) 590-6651
FAX (310) 590-6753

September 26, 1995

Ms. Jody Feerst, Interim Manager
Congestion Management Program
Metropolitan Transportation Authority
P.O. Box 194
Los Angeles, CA 90053

SUBJECT: 1995 Congestion Management Program

Dear Ms. Feerst,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft 1995
Congestion Management Program (CMP). The Department of Planning and
Building offers the following comments.

We continue to desire increased compatibility ~etween the CMP land
use categories and the Federal Classifications Code (FCC)
categories currently used to report construction activity to the
UoS. Census.

We support the additional clarifications made to Appendix E,
Instructions for Completing Local Implementation Reports. We
request that additional clarification be made regarding additions
to existing buildings for established uses. For example, if a
warehouse in an industrial area adds office square footage for use
by the existing business, should the additional square footage be
calculated as office or industrial? Similarly, if a retail store
adds area to a building specifically for storage purposes, should
-the addition be calculated as storage or as retail square footage?

Thank you the opportunity to comment on the draft 1995 CMP update.
We look forward to continuing to work with you in implementing the
CMP program.

Sincerely,

JWH:mmd



CITY OF LA HABRA HEIGHTS

1245 No. Hacienda Blvd.
La Habra Heights, CA 9063 t

(310) 694-6302

September 28, 1995

Jody E. Feerst
Interim CMP Manager
Los Angeles County MTA
P.O. Box 194 M.S. 818-04-02
Los Angeles, CA 90053

Dear Jody:

In reviewing the 1995 Congestion Management Program Draft I noticed
that Hacienda Boulevard through La Habra Heights is designated as an
interim Principal Arterial until the Fullerton Road upgrade is completed
(page 21). Fullerton Road/Harbor Boulevard has been completed.

As we discussed in our September 27, 1995, telephone conversation,
no route changes will be made in the 1995 CMP which means that
Hacienda Boulevard will continue to be designated as a Principal
Arterial. The next CMP review is scheduled for 1997. At that time
either, neither or both Hacienda Boulevard and Fullerton Road will be
designated as Principal Arterials. It is further understood that any
changes to route designation will be made only after input from La
Habra Heights City Council and/or City staff.

Thank you for taking time to answer my questions about this situation.

Sinc~ ~__
Laura Laidet
Administrative Assistant



City of Lancaster
44933 North Fern Avenu~
Lane.a~r, Ca~omia 93534-2461
8O5-723-6OO0

¢~m~9~91.doc



1995 CMP TRANSIT MONITORING NETWORK


